WRIGHTSVILLE YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

WRIGHTSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL
PLANNING MEETING
SEPTEMBER 20, 2021

Borough Chambers * 601 Water Street * Wrightsville

The Planning Meeting of the Borough of Wrightsville governing body convened at 6:33PM on
Monday, September 20, 2021. Council President White called the meeting to order and led the
salute to the American Flag.

In attendance: Council President White, Vice President Smith, Councilman McDonald,
Councilman Gromling, Councilman Bair, Mayor Albert, Secretary Hoff

Absent: Councilman Kirkessner, Engineer Klinedinst, Treasurer Brenner, Solicitor Nahass

PATRONS:

No public comment

ACTION ITEMS:

A motion was not made to authorize borough engineer to prepare a new stormwater ordinance
due to Council President White, Vice President Smith and Councilman Gromling noting that
additional time is needed to review document provided by borough engineer. Councilman
Gromling noted that additional time for review is needed to make borough specific
amendments.

A brief discussion was held to discuss a date and time for Halloween Trick-or Treat. After the
discussion, Vice President Smith made a motion to approve trick-or-treat event be held Friday,
October 29, 2021 from 6pm to 8pm. Councilman Bair seconded the motion. All in favor. The
motion carried with a unanimous vote.

BOROUGH COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Administration & Finance:

No report

Public Works:

No report

Public Safety:

No report



Community & Economic Development:
No report
Parks & Recreation:

Councilman Gromling relayed that the restroom at Riverfront Park is still awaiting some ADA
fixtures to be received and installed to pass final inspection for Use and Occupancy Certificate.
Councilman Gromling noted the fixtures have been ordered; however, there is a delay in supply
chain which is causing a delay to install fixtures.

Personnel:

No report

Complaint Committee:
No report

ADDITIONAL BUSINESS:

Mayor Albert relayed to council members that he will be meeting with Chief Pollock and Hellam
Township Supervisors to discuss new contract negotiations with Hellam Township Police
Department.

ADJOURNMENT:

Vice President Smith made a motion to adjourn the September 20, 2021 Planning Meeting of
the governing body of Wrightsville Borough. Councilman Gromling seconded the motion. All in
favor. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:06pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Tammie Hoff, Borough Secretary



